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The Council 
 
Uffington Parish Council now has seven councillors. They each serve a 
maximum of a four-year term. The composition of the Parish Council is: 
 
Simon Jenkins (Chair)   820776 simon.jenkins@uffington.net  
Mike Oldnall (Vice Chair)  820369 mike.oldnall@uffington.net  
Richard Charles  richard.charles@uffington.net 
Kat Foxhall  kat.foxhall@uffington.net 
Dave Garwood  dave.garwood@uffington.net 
Fenella Oberman  fenella.oberman@uffington.net  
Nigel Puddicombe  nigel.puddicombe@uffington.net 

 
Clerk - David Hatton   07888203145 clerk@uffington.net  
RFO – Julia Evans (Finance Matters)    clerk@uffington.net 

 
The Chair, Vice Chair and Clerk may be contacted on the above telephone 
numbers or email addresses. Other Councillors may be contacted on the email 
addresses above. 
 
The Council normally meets on the second Monday of the month in the Thomas 
Hughes Memorial Hall, at 6.30pm. Please check the website or notice board for 
confirmation. The agenda is published on the Parish Council website and notice 
board at least three clear days before the meeting. All residents are most 
welcome to attend these meetings and raise and discuss any issues during the 
“Open Forum” session early in the meeting (normally 7pm). We particularly 
encourage anyone intending to submit a planning application to come and 
discuss it with the Council before submission. A digital copy of the Courier is 
always posted on the Village website from where the links in each edition are 
live. 
 
Cover photo: Part of the new play equipment at the opening on 11 June 2024 
attended by David Johnston OBE (our MP, until the General Election was called 
for 4 July), Cllr Kiera Bentley (Chair of Vale of White Horse District Council) and 
various local parents and children.

Copy date for Issue 199 is Sunday 22 September 2024 to the editor 

Giles Dawson, Email courier@uffington.net 

mailto:simon.jenkins@uffington.net
mailto:mike.oldnall@uffington.net
mailto:graham.banks@uffington.net
mailto:fenella.oberman@uffington.net
mailto:clerk@uffington.net
mailto:clerk@uffington.net
http://www.uffington.net/
mailto:courier@uffington.net
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UFFINGTON PARISH COUNCIL         Simon Jenkins 
 
Councillor Mike Oldnall  
 
Mike stood down as Chairman of the Council at the AGM on 13 May. The 
Council wishes to thank him very much for his hard work in the last three years 
as Chairman.  
 
The composition of the new Council is shown on the inside front cover of this 
edition of the Courier. As a result of an unexpected resignation from the Council, 
there will shortly be a vacancy and the Council will wish to ‘co-opt’ (subject to 
VOWH agreement) a new member. Further information will be made available 
on the notice board by the Shop and in the weekly newsletter. 
 
Courier Magazine Advertising 
 
The policy on Advertising is available on the website. The cost of advertising in 
four issues of the Courier (one year) AND inclusion on the website on the 
‘Essential Contacts’ page or ‘Local Businesses’ as appropriate is very modest 
and is as follows: 
 

• ¼ page or less: £20.00 

• ½ page: £40.00 

• Full page: £80.00 

• Website entry: £10.00 (Free of charge for Courier advertisers). Links to 
external commercial websites are acceptable at the discretion of the 
Council 

 
Please note: 
 

1. The above costs are exclusive of VAT, which will be itemised on invoices. 
2. in the event of non-payment, advertisements will appear in only one 

further issue before being discontinued pending payment. 
 
Anybody wishing to advertise in the Courier should contact the Clerk by email at 
courier-ads@uffington.net. Copies of the Courier are distributed to a number of 
local shops, pubs and other outlets outside of the UBW villages making it more 
attractive to advertisers. We would be pleased to learn of any errors, omissions, 
or any additional categories of advertisement you would like to see included in 
future editions. 
  

https://www.uffington.net/app/download/14623545/Advertising+policy+August+2023.pdf
mailto:courier-ads@uffington.net
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Planning Applications in Uffington since the last Courier 
 
The following applications have been approved: 
 

• P24/V0535/FUL - Ridgeview Fawler Road Uffington. Redevelopment of 
site to provide building for holiday/ short-term occupation. 

• P24/V0517/HH - Gibbons Cottage Broad Street Uffington Faringdon SN7 
7RA. Single storey rear extension; removal of chimney; & new 
outbuilding to replace existing outbuildings 

• P24/V0309/LB - Peartree Cottage High Street Uffington Faringdon SN7 
7RP. Installation of a wheelchair accessible wet room in the downstairs 
toilet/shower room. 

• P23/V1740P23/V0771/DIS - Dragon Hill Uffington Faringdon SN7 7RE. 
Discharge of conditions 4(revised tree protection measures), 
5(watercourse enhancement), 10(landscape scheme) & 12(Boundary 
details) on application P22/V2978/S73. (Variation of condition 2 
(approved Plans) of application P22/V1141/FUL and removal of condition 
7 (Proposed erection of 2no 4 bed detached (self-build) dwellings)). 

 
The following applications are awaiting determination: 
 

• P23/V1740/LB and P23/V1739/HH - Lilac Cottage Woolstone Road 
Uffington FARINGDON SN7 7RF. Two storey rear extension to create 
larger kitchen to ground floor, and master bedroom with balcony. 

• P24/V0912/LDP -18 Patricks Orchard Uffington, to construct an 
extension to the rear of the property.  

 
The following applications have been refused: - none 
The following applications have been withdrawn: – none 
The following applications have been appealed: 
 

• Under Appeals References: APP/V3120/C/23/3314399 and 
APP/V3120/C/23/3314401: 

o P22/V1042/FUL - Land North of Baulking Lane Baulking Lane 
Baulking SN7 8NR. Permission is sought for change of use of 
land to residential, for one Gypsy Traveller family. The 
development to comprise one static caravan, one touring 
caravan, parking for two vehicles, associated hardstanding and 
infrastructure (retrospective). 

o P22/V1003/FUL - The Fairmile, Farm Land at Baulking Lane 
Baulking SN7 8NR. Retrospective change of use to 1 no. 
Gypsy/Traveller pitch, comprising 1 no. (static) caravan and 1no. 
(touring) caravan and associated works. 
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The much-delayed appeal hearing for these applications had been due to start 
on 11 June 2024, but shortly before that we were notified that they had been 
delayed yet again. 
 
The live list of ‘Current’ and ‘Decided’ Uffington applications can be accessed 
via the links on the VOWHDC website here: https://www.uffington.net/parish-
council/planning/ along with the latest details of the main ‘Material’ factors 
considered (and not considered) when assessing applications. 
 
New planning applications are included as they are received, in the weekly 
email bulletin. We wish, over time, to get to the position that all residents of 
Uffington receive the bulletin, for the occasional dissemination of urgent / 
emergency information. If you are not signed up to this and would like to be, 
please let simon.jenkins@uffington.net know. 
 
Jubilee Field 

Pond. Following the felling of the three large poplars, a line of new hedging has 
been planted alongside Upper Common Lane. At the Annual Assembly we 
discussed what to do with the rest of the area by the pond, which has recently 
been tidied up and levelled; ideas to date include it becoming a wild flower area 
with a willow ‘arbour’. It will need some regular work to prevent the area being 
taken over by brambles and docks. Any further ideas would be welcomed by the 
Parish Council.   
 
New Playground Equipment. After much planning and negotiation, the 
protective fencing around the new play equipment was removed on 25 May, just 
in time for the bank holiday weekend and half term. 
 
An ‘opening ceremony’ was held on 11 June 2024 and we were pleased to 
welcome David Johnston OBE, (our MP, until the General Election was called 
for 4 July), Cllr Kiera Bentley (Chair of Vale of White Horse District Council), 
Julie Perrin (S106 Officer for VoWHDC) and a number of representatives of the 
Matthews family and White Horse Show Trust. 
 
We were able to introduce David to Amy and Sarah Heyburn (see photo 
overleaf). David’s encouraging response to Amy’s letter to him, on behalf of her 
sister, complaining about the lack of playground facilities for disabled children, 
had been forwarded to the Parish Council by VWHDC and we were able to use 
it in the planning application they required. Amy and Sarah were invited to cut 
the red ribbon to open the new swings (lower left photo overleaf). 
 

https://www.uffington.net/parish-council/planning/
https://www.uffington.net/parish-council/planning/
mailto:simon.jenkins@uffington.net
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It was also a good opportunity to thank the Matthews family for the generous 
S106 contribution to the village which resulted from the development of the 
Jacksmeadow estate. Over £103,000 has been received and most of it has now 
been spent on many improvements to the village, principally facilities on the 
Jubilee Field for the children of the village. Tom Matthews (lower right photo) 
was invited to cut the red ribbon to open the new Space net. 
 
We are also extremely grateful to the White Horse Show Trust for their support 
of this project and many others in the past. 
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Field Tidy and Litter Pick. The next Jubilee Field Tidy and Litter picks are 
planned for Saturday and Sunday 26 / 27 October, with the autumn Litter Pick 
on Saturday 2 November. These dates will be confirmed in the Autumn edition of 
the Courier. 

 
 

Jubilee Field Tidying by local residents 
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Village Maintenance 
 
Village Maintenance Contract. We are pleased to report that a contract has 
been signed with GW Countryside Management Ltd to carry out some of the 
maintenance work around the village on Parish Council property. This is in 
addition, of course, to the Sports Club who mow the grass on the Jubilee Field 
and keep some other areas of the village tidy. 
 
Maintenance Volunteers. If you would like to join the village maintenance 
group, please get in touch with the Parish Council Clerk (clerk@uffington.net) so 
we can get your name on the list (which is necessary for insurance purposes). 
 
Hedges and Verges. The Council continues to minimise its ecological impact by 
leaving the hedges and verges uncut for as long as possible – except for 
junction splays where it would be dangerous to leave the verge uncut. 
 
 
Allotments                   Nigel Puddicombe 
 
The Uffington allotments continue to be busy and the large majority of plots are 
now let. However, a small number of plots (or half plots) remain available for 
rent by residents of Uffington, Baulking and Woolstone. These plots each 
measure roughly 100 square yards and are plots that mainly have not been 
worked before but offer great potential as a reward for initial hard work. If you 
are a keen gardener or wish merely to enjoy the benefits of healthy exercise and 
growing your own fruit and vegetables, please contact either Barry Godsell 
(bandhg@hotmail.com) or Nigel Puddicombe nigel.puddicombe@uffington.net), 
who will be happy to show you round and give you more details. The annual 
rental is £25 per full plot. 
 
The Flooding of Winter 2023 / 2024        Simon Jenkins 
 
Few will wish to be reminded of last winter, which was exceptionally wet by any 
standards, and resulted in extensive flooding in many parts of the country. 
However, it became clear that part of the problem in Uffington (apart from the 
sheer volume of water) arose from blockages in the Uffington Brook between 
Wharf Farm and Moor Mill Farm, which were preventing water getting away 
from the village as quickly as it used to. The Parish Council would like to 
express its gratitude publicly to Erik Penser, owner of Compton Beauchamp 
Estates, and to Daniel Crawford, the Estate Manager, and his staff for the work 
they have done to reduce the impact of future flooding between the Wharf and 
the railway line. As Daniel explained at the Annual Assembly, approval had to be 
sought from the Environment Agency for all clearance work, and as spring 

mailto:clerk@uffington.net
mailto:bandhg@hotmail.com
mailto:nigel.puddicombe@uffington.net
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progressed, huge piles of cleared timber appeared in the adjacent field, 
extracted from the Uffington Brook. 
 

 
 
OCC Highways also played their part. A team spent three days in the village 
clearing blockages from all the major culverts and pipes. For example, when 
they cleared the culvert under the road at the junction of Woolstone Road and 
Claypit Lane, the water level dropped by nine inches; hopefully that will mean 
less flooding in that area in future. 
 
It is essential that flood water can get away from the village quickly, so here are 
two reminders: 
 

1. All landowners and riparian owners in the village are requested to 
ensure that water can always flow freely in all ditches and streams. 

2. All residents are reminded to take precautions if there is the slightest 
chance of your home being flooded – by definition, this cannot 
necessarily be anticipated. Excellent advice is given in the OCC 
‘Homeowners Guide to Flood Resilience’ downloadable from:  
FloodGuide_ForHomeowners.pdf. 
 

The War Memorial 
 
The village’s War Memorial, situated in the churchyard of St Mary’s, was a 
casualty of the gales brought in by Storm Henk in early January, losing the top 
sections. The repairs were completed in early April. 
 

https://www.oxfordshirefloodtoolkit.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/11/FloodGuide_ForHomeowners.pdf
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     Broken sections on the ground        Repaired Memorial 
 

 
The flag to commemorate the 80th anniversary of D-Day 

 flying in St Mary’s churchyard 
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Sewage Pollution 
 
The sad state of the amount of sewage pollution in the nations’ waterways and 
beaches is well documented in the media, not least that caused by Thames 
Water (TW). Locally, we know that the TW monitoring device installed at the 
Uffington Sewage Treatment Works (STW) showed that raw sewage was 
discharged into the Uffington Brook for 329 hours in 2022 – a dry summer - and 
for 1,200 hours in 2023 – an increase of 87%. It is unusual nowadays for a rain 
storm NOT to trigger a discharge. In the last 18 months there has been a need 
for significant repair work at the Uffington STP, which included the need for all 
waste to be tankered to the Wantage STW for processing, throughout an 8-
month period. Our village roads suffered from this frequent heavy traffic. 
  
We have been attempting to maintain pressure on TW to improve the situation 
in Uffington, but the village represents a very small part of a huge problem. In 
this we have been assisted by the action group ‘Windrush against Sewage 
Pollution’ (WASP), who have a significant database and a wealth of experience 
of dealing with TW, which has helped us greatly in our approaches to TW. 
  
A key question we have put to TW is whether our STW is of adequate capacity 
for the population it serves today, which we estimate at around 720 people. We 
have not received a clear response on this. The STW capacity has not been 
increased despite new developments in the village over the last 15-20 years. 
  
TW started more work on the Uffington STW a couple of months ago. This will 
continue for an estimated further 10 months from now. There will be a need for 
further tankering of waste from the STW at some stage and we have asked that 
tankers be routed away from the village. We shall monitor the situation. 
  
We are told the current work includes installation of a 7m3 balance tank to better 
regulate inflows, ensuring the current storm tank operates as intended. The 
project does NOT, however, increase the overall capacity of the plant, although 
we are told it should optimise the capacity and functionality of the storm tank 
.TW say in their most recent letter to us "The upgrade will improve [the STPW's] 
ability to treat the incoming volumes of sewage, reducing the need for untreated 
discharges in wet weather. .... We’re also investigating the impact of 
groundwater on the sewer network in this area. .... We expect this location to 
meet all government targets for storm overflows by 2035-2040." 
  
TW state that they consider any discharge of untreated sewage as 
unacceptable, and are working hard to make them unnecessary, but this will 
take time. The overflows are designed to operate automatically when the sewer 
network and sewage works are overwhelmed and release diluted wastewater 
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into rivers rather than letting it back up into people’s homes. It is the way the 
system is designed to operate; TW want to get to the point where they will never 
have to discharge any untreated sewage, but this will take time. 
 
If you are concerned about the discharge of untreated sewage from the 
Uffington STW, and the amount of sewage pollution in the streams around 
Uffington, please continue to keep the pressure up on TW and lobby those in 
positions of responsibility. 
 
NHS / Engage Consult Digital Café 

On Thursday 12th September 2024 the Parish Council has arranged for a team 
from the White Horse Medical Practice to conduct a training session to help 
people understand and navigate the NHS and Engage Consult Apps. The 
session with be held at the Thomas Hughes Memorial Hall (Small Hall) from 
10.30am – 12.30am. 

Further details will be released as the event gets closer and we would 
appreciate anyone wishing to take part to contact the clerk via email 
clerk@uffington.net or call 07888 203145. 

 

mailto:clerk@uffington.net
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THOMAS HUGHES MEMORIAL HALL          Geoff Rumble 
 
Readers may be aware that since the Hall fully reopened after Covid in 2022, 
the Hall Management Committee has been operating with myself as both 
Chairman and Bookings Manager. The Committee is now very pleased to 
announce and to welcome Gillian Ward as our new Chair. I know Gillian will 
bring valuable management experience and a fresh approach to how we 
manage the Hall and has the full support of the rest of the Committee. 
 
On the subject of bookings, readers will also be aware we are in the process of 
moving from bookings being handled by Rose in the shop, to an on-line system. 
Rose and Dave are planning to retire and the shop will then be under new 
ownership. We are very grateful for the support that Rose, and her team, have 
given the Hall over many years; now is the time to wish her a very happy and 
peaceful retirement and relieve her of the pressure of keeping our Hall users 
happy, while collecting their hire fees. 
 
Before we can complete the changeover, I will be putting all existing bookings 
into the new on-line system and sorting out the gremlins that come with a major 
change in operation. Regular hirers will be informed as this takes place and I 
expect there will be a transition period when “issues may arise.” Please bear 
with me. The Hallmaster software we have purchased is well established and 
already used successfully by other local community halls. It will be accessed 
through website and the familiar calendar will be replaced with one from which 
bookings are made. This will remove the issue with our current system, in which 
the online calendar is always “chasing” the bookings in the shop diary. The Hall 
website is www.thmh.co.uk but please don’t try and use it to make a booking 
until we have confirmed the new system is fully operational!  Users will be kept 
fully informed as we progress. As Bookings Manager, I will be contactable by 
email, geoff.rumble@btinternet.com, phone 07747 846197 or knock on the door. 
 
Following our Spring report in the Courier, the Audio-Visual system in the small 
hall is now fully operational. This means, that both halls now have a wide suite 
of audio-visual systems, including TV and an excellent Wi-Fi signal as a result of 
the installation of a full fibre link, courtesy of Oxfordshire County Council. Full 
details of our facilities can be found on the website and I can offer advice and 
information to potential hirers and arrange a simple teach-in. It is not 
complicated but mis-use of the systems can result in problems for the next user. 
There is no extra hire charge for the equipment. 
 
The Hall Management Committee remains a small group with a vacancy for 
someone to help with our promotion and advertising, to ensure best use is made 
of Facebook, and the Courier etc. Additionally, as we now have the equipment, 

http://www.thmh.co.uk/
mailto:geoff.rumble@btinternet.com
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we would like to find a volunteer to set up and manage a film club. There are 
existing clubs in Faringdon Corn Exchange, Letcombe Regis and Longworth 
Village Halls who could provide advice and support. 
 
Looking to the future, a reminder the building will close for a week starting 19 th 
August for a new floor surface to be laid in the lobby and downstairs storage 
area. 
 

THE WHITE HORSE SHOW           Geoff Rumble 
 

Just checking you have Sunday 25th and Monday 26th August in your diary in 
big bold letters! This will be the third Show since the Covid closures and the 
Committee is planning to prove that success comes in threes. 
 
Now we know there are those who will say “Not the same old things as last 
time!” but there are others who will complain if they turn up, pay their entrance 
fee and find one of their favourite attractions has been dropped. So rest 
assured, there will be plenty of the events and displays that our regular 
supporters know and want. If you want Steam Engines, Classic Vehicles, Heavy 
Horses, Model Boats, Clay Pigeon Shooting, Birds of Prey, a Battle of Britain 
flypast, the Ukey Dukes to serenade those relaxing in the beer tent…………. 
You name it and it will be there. And of course, love him or hate him, Professor 
Crump. 
 
And for those who want something different and new for their entrance fee, I am 
promised you will not be disappointed. Reading-based Rebellion Re-enactment 
will display Skill at Arms - on horseback!  Witney-based shepherd Bob Hogg will 
show the marvel of the bond between man and sheepdog. A surprise event will 
be an unusual version of the Grand National, but to find out more, you will have 
to either pay to get in or join the large band of helpers who earn a free entry by 
doing a two-hour stint on the entry gates and car parking. 
 
The Show committee is a small group of people who put it together each year 
and this would not be possible without the support of many volunteers to help do 
the groundwork in the week leading up to the Show, looking after entry gates, 
car parking and other supervision during the Show, then take it all down when 
the Show is over. 
 
Please check the Show dates are on your calendar – Sunday 25th and Monday 
26th August - and please be ready to help. Don’t forget - two hours of your time 
as a volunteer gets you free entry to the Show. 
For those who will be paying to come to the Show, you will be able to pay in 
advance on-line at whitehorseshow.co.uk or by credit card at the entrance gate. 



14 
 

 

THE WHITE HORSE SHOW TRUST         Gillian Ward 
 
The annual White Horse Show was initially established to raise funds for a new 
village hall for Uffington. The first Show was in 1972. Over time, the objectives 
of the show have been adjusted to reflect the support given by surrounding 
villagers and today the White Horse Show aims to raise funds for groups and 
charities based in the Parishes of Uffington, Baulking, Woolstone and Kingston 
Lisle. Details of how to apply for a grant can be found on the Uffington Parish 
council website: www.uffington.net/whs 
 
Recent grants from the Show have included: 
 
 Uffington Parish Council (Gates)  £1,577.50 
 Uffington Players – Mixing Desk £1,400.00 
 Uffington Guides – Tables   £1,400.00 
 Uffington Cricket Club – Mowers £3,894.00 
 UBW Minibus    £10,000.00 
 Jubilee Field Play equipment      £7,000.00 
 THMH – Flooring Refurbishment       £3,025.00 
 
Funds have also been set aside to support the refurbishment of the St Mary’s 
church clock. 
 
The success of the Show, and therefore the funds raised, is very much 
governed by the weather and the support of volunteers. The 2023 White Horse 
Show raised a profit, after operating costs etc of £29,607. With good weather 
and the support of our volunteers we hope to replicate this success in 2024. 
 
This year’s White Horse Show will be held on 25 and 26 August. Information can 
be found at www.whitehorseshow.co.uk. The Organising Committee will be 
looking for support and the web page: www.uffington.net/whs has a link from 
where you can email offers of support. 

BENEFICE DRAW 

Here are the results of the 4Q23/24 Benefice 200 draw held at Baulking Church 
following the 08.45 service on June 23rd:  

£200 - Ball 85 - Simon & Fiona Clark £50 - Ball 80 - Rupert Lycett Green 
£100 - Ball 153 - Nicola Cale £50 - Ball 149 - Georgie Deakin 
£100 - Ball 42 - Keith Birtwhistle £50 - Ball 148 - RG & KI Godfrey 
£50 - Ball 114 - Lucy Matthews £50 - Ball 14 - Linda Jones 

http://www.whitehorseshow.co.uk/
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COMMUNITY MINIBUS                                              John Hatcher                                                                 
 
The new minibus was duly delivered, as forecast in the Spring edition of the 
Courier. It is fair to say that it has gone down very well with both passengers 
and drivers. 
 
A generous grant from the Berkshire Masonic Charity completed our funding, 
and we are most grateful for their support of the project. 
 
The minibus was put on show at the Uffington Farmers Market, at which it 
attracted considerable interest from villagers, and we welcomed representatives 
from our sponsors to the event. 
 
We are delighted that three new volunteers have joined our team in response to 
our calls for help - Hugh Baxter, Robert Purdie and Rob Williams - and we are 
so pleased that Lorraine Hart has been able to rejoin us. A great way to start 
things off with the new minibus! 
 
We look forward to welcoming more new passengers to our Wednesday and 
Friday morning services to Wantage. We collect passengers at points 
convenient for them, and call at Wantage Town Square, Sainsbury’s, and the 
Medical Centre if required. Please contact us at the address below to start using 
the services. 
 
Villagers and organisations are already using the new minibus for their own 
purposes and we very much hope this will continue to increase. 
 
For information or bookings please contact us at ubwminibus@outlook.com   

 
 

PUTTING ON A SHOW                                       Christine Holley 
 
The Uffington Players would like to thank everyone who came to support us 
during the pantomime in February. We have had some very nice feedback 
following the production. 
 
We are now starting to plan our next productions. We are hoping to be able to 
put something on in October this year. Further information will go out once we 
have decided. 
 
We will also be thinking about pantomime 2025. If you think you would like to be 
involved in future productions, on stage or behind the scenes, or would like 
further information, please contact me by email christineholley28@hotmail.co.uk  

mailto:ubwminibus@outlook.com
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UFFINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL                                 Rachel Cook 
 
In the week beginning 24th June, Uffington C of E Primary School celebrated 
their annual White Horse Week. We used this week to think about the school 
vision 'Everyone Matters,' the theological underpinning of the vision through the 
story of The Lost Sheep and our new school values of Love, Respect and 
Resilience. Our previous values of honesty and courage pushed the school in 
the right direction and now, based on our current context, we have decided to 
continue developing the value of honesty, as part of respect. Courage is shown 
by the community of Uffington and there is a real willingness to have a go so we 
want to develop this further through the value of resilience. Our understanding 
of love will continue to be developed as a guiding principle for all that we do. 
   
We spent Monday exploring the vision in great detail, focussing on the fact that 
the story of the Lost Sheep is not about sheep. As a parable it allows us to think 
about ourselves as the sheep and the shepherd as God and that we all matter 
to God, like the sheep did to the shepherd. We also all talked about mattering to 
the community of Uffington School. 
 
On Tuesday, we looked at the value of love and what this means to us including 
self-love, loving family and loving friends. 
 
On Wednesday, we explored respect. We also all took a trip to the Uffington 
Museum where we were welcomed by Karen and had an amazing time 
completing quizzes and hunting out dragons. 
 
On Thursday, we explored the value of resilience. As part of our focus on 
resilience, throughout the week we all took a visit to White Horse Hill. The older 
children spent their time scouring the horse and the younger children enjoyed a 
walk in the sunshine and some time exploring the area - some for the first time. 
 
On Friday, we looked at spirituality and what this means to us. We learnt about 
the concept of windows, mirrors and doors (more information can be found on 
the school website). We also all started using journals this week which can be 
used as part of developing our spirituality. We also finished the week off with a 
visit from an immersive theatre which took us on adventures we could only 
imagine doing. There was a real sense of awe and wonder. We welcomed our 
families to join in with this experience at the end of the day. 
   
There are lots of photographs of our adventures on the school website. 
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Scheduled regular local activity information  
  
Day of week Time Activity Ages Where Contact 

Mondays 
8:30--9:30 

am 
Circuits Adult  Village Hall 

Lucinda 
07967 157620 

Mondays 6.45-8pm Fitness Adult Village Hall 
Michelle Southey 

07826 524463 

Tuesday 10-11am Tai Chi Adult  Village Hall  
If interested,  

attend to make enquiries 

 Tuesday  
11.30-

12.30pm 
Pilates Adult  Village Hall Fiona-wright@outlook.com  

 Tuesday  6-7.15pm Beavers 6-8   Village Hall  Dave Barnes 07811 424978 

Tuesday 7.30-9pm 
Bell 

Ringing 
 12+ 

 St. Mary’s 
Church  

Hugh Baxter 820014 

4th Wednes-
day of month 

7:30pm WI Adult Village Hall 
whitehorsewi@oxfordshirewi.co.

uk 

Wednesday 6pm 
League Cricket 

20 overs 
14+ 

Sports Club 
Fawler Road 

Joe Parman 

joeparman@outlook.com  

Wednesday 6– 7pm Yogalates Adult Village Hall 
Carolyn Courtney  

07825414609  

 Wednesday 7-8.45pm  Guides 
Girls 
aged 

10-14  
 Village Hall Uffingtonguides@gmail.com  

Thursday 
8.30-9.30 

am 
Box Fit Adult Village Hall 

Lucinda 
07967 157620 

 Thursday 6:30-8 pm  Cubs 
Children  

8-10 
 Village Hall 

Katharine Murkett 
820270 

 Thursday  7-9pm  Scouts  10-14  Village Hall  
Nathan Reade 07768 

073363 
Katharine Murkett  820270  

1st Thursday   
of month 

 7.30-9pm 
 Gardening 

Club 
 Adult  Village Hall 

  Pamela Preene 
820251 

 Friday  9.30-11am 
 Baby &Toddler  

  

Children 
0-5 

  

 Village  Hall 
Parents must 

stay  

 Jessica Mildenhall  

jessica_mildenhall@hotm
ail.com 

Friday 1 pm Yogalates Adults Village Hall 
Carolyn Courtney 

07825414609 

Saturday   
League 
football 

Adults 
Sports Club, 
Fawler Road 

 Jason Wilkins 
870487  

Saturday 1pm 
League Cricket 
(40 overs/side) 

14+ 
Sports Club, 
Fawler Road 

Joe Parman 

joeparman@outlook.com  

Saturdays 2-4pm 
Community 

Garden 

Adult +   
accomp
anied 

children 

Community 
Garden  

behind pub 

Heather Abel 01367 820709 
heather.abel@hotmail.com  

 
For Village Hall booking enquiries, please contact Uffington Shop on 01367 820977 or check in 
the Hall booking calendar booking website www.thmh.co.uk 

If you spot any errors or would like new information included, please contact the Parish Council 
Clerk 

mailto:joeparman@outlook.com
mailto:Uffingtonguides@gmail.com
mailto:jessica_mildenhall@hotmail.com
mailto:jessica_mildenhall@hotmail.com
mailto:joeparman@outlook.com
mailto:heather.abel@hotmail.com
http://www.thmh.co.uk/booking.html
mailto:clerk@uffington.net


 
 

  

 UFFINGTON 
STORES 

 
White Horse, Uffington, Faringdon, Oxfordshire SN7 7SE 

 

Special offers every month 
with Premier Express 

 

 ⚫ Fresh bakery products from in-store bakery 

 ⚫ Sandwiches, snacks and drinks to take away 

 ⚫ Groceries, dairy products, frozen foods, bread 

 ⚫ Large range of  fruit and vegetables 

 ⚫ Wines, beers and spirits 

 ⚫ Newspapers and magazines 

 ⚫ Post Office services inc Cash withdrawal 

services 

 ⚫ Parcel and mail collection service (inc Amazon) 

 ⚫ Alterations and Dry Cleaning 

 ⚫ Prescription service (Elm Tree & White Horse) 

 
 

OPENING HOURS 
 

Monday to Friday  — 7:00am* to 

5:30pm Saturdays — 7:00am* to 

5:30pm 

Sunday — 8:00am to 2:00pm 

 

* Post Office from 8am 

 
 


